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It's a Matter of "Principal" 

 
On the first anniversary of a worldwide pandemic, I was looking back on this toughest of years 
in education through my firsthand experience.  It can be hard to draw lessons from a crisis 
when you are still in the crisis. While hope is on the horizon, we are definitely still living with 
the COVID-19 pandemic and its ongoing impact on education.  Here are some thoughts I have 
drawn from a year of pandemic disruption. 
Inman school and staff are very creative and adaptable 
When the pandemic struck and schools were shuttered, Inman teachers had to reinvent their 
classrooms in record time. Teachers had to master Microsoft TEAMS or ZOOM and all of the 
other learning platforms in a matter of days. 
Creativity and improvisation were on display in every facet of schooling during the early months 
last spring. Teachers held virtual lessons, parent teacher conferences, and virtual sports day 
that involved "Popcorn" and virtual Grade 7 Leaving ceremonies. 
In September when students came back to school, fast thinking and ingenuity were needed 
once again. Staggered entry schedules had to be drafted and discussed.  New health protocols 
needed to be implemented and taught to our students.  Teachers needed to find ways to 
manage music, library, PE and all the other schedules when certain health restrictions were 
limiting our traditional ways.  Physical education was often moved outdoors. Plexiglass dividers 
were used in some small group settings, and the frequency of hand washing routines became 
the norm.  
Not every new idea and change was successful — there were many technology issues that 
popped up when trying to navigate the virtual world.  Whether it was figuring out how to invite 



people to their virtual meetings, learning to unmute yourself or simply knowing the proper 
virtual etiquette when meeting online were all new issues teachers needed to manage, and 
they did. 
Will these changes reshape Inman for years to come? It’s too soon to say. But the effects will 
still be with us in the next school year. 
Inman provide so much more to students then academic learning 
During the pandemic I was reminded about the depth and breadth teachers and schools have 
played in the lives of children and families.  Relationships are critical.  When Inman closed last 
spring, students suddenly lost access to a world of interactions with peers and adults. The 
resulting isolation has been hard on students and mental health struggles were being 
highlighted. The lack of face time has made it harder to spot students who need help, worrying 
educators. We know students need opportunities to connect to other children to support their 
overall social emotional development.  They learn how to share, play, face conflict, resolve 
conflict, be kind, show empathy and persevere.  Coming back in the fall meant teachers needed 
to adapt and add more ways to support students who were less connected to other peers than 
in years past.  To add to their challenges, teachers need to develop, enforce and supervise the 
Covid safety protocols in their classrooms, which was not an easy thing to do, and yet Inman 
teachers and Educational Assistants were able to manage this. 
Teachers and Education Assistants are teaching in the most challenging environment they could 
have imagined. I’m glad more and more people are recognizing what educators do and it 
extends beyond the academic learning. I am so blessed and thankful to be the Principal at Ecole 
Inman as the staff here have been nothing short of amazing.  If ever there was a year to make 
Staff Appreciation day/week the biggest celebration ever, this is the year.  I don’t even know 
where to begin to say my words of gratitude to my own children’s teachers, my friends and 
colleagues, and all teachers, educational assistants, clerical and custodial staff across the 
country. Thank you. Thank you!! 
As you enter Spring break, I encourage each of you to continue doing your part in following the 
Provincial Health Orders, and with your help and support, we hope that our "old normal" will 
return sooner than later.   
 
Warm Regards, 
Kelly Chow 
Principal, Ecole Inman 



School Communication 

 

Div. 3 - Ms. Sutton's Class Rubiks Cube Project 

Rubik’s Cube 
Ms. Sutton’s class is participating in the You Can Do the Rubik’s Cube project. Earlier this month, 
600 Rubik’s Cubes arrived from the Rubik’s Cube lending program. Since then, the students 
have been learning about the Cube and developing and using algorithms to find solutions. They 
are also learning that by using their passion and perseverance to work through failures, they 
can develop the “grit” needed to succeed, an essential lifelong learning attribute. After solving 
the Cube, Division 3 will explore how the Cube squares relate to computer pixels as they solve 
multiple Rubik’s Cubes to collaboratively create mosaics of famous people and works of art. 

 

 



Phonological Awareness: Guidebook for Parents 

 
This guide contains explanations regarding what phonological awareness is and why it is 
important for your child’ s reading success. It also covers the different components of 
phonological awareness and is filled with multiple activity ideas as well as printable and 
external resources for you and your child to work with.  To access the full guide click this link: 
Phonological Awarness: Guidebook for Parents 

 

 
Special thank you to our Parent community.  Our recent PAC 
Purdy’s Easter fundraiser brought in $508 to the school 
(selling over $2000 worth of chocolates). Thank you to the 
parent community. 
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https://www.uwo.ca/fhs/lwm/teaching/dld2_2020_21/Kung_dld2.pdf?fbclid=IwAR301bGTUR1tROIcqh7I3-VeXv1aBt9Fiesi4P0HhvtMxg14FluKWoLHy-g
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